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Welcome
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Welcome to the September edition of the Wymore Public Library Newsletter!
We are happy that you are reading the newsletter! Thank you to all who
submitted! If you have anything you would like to see put in the newsletter,
we kindly request that you be willing to write up a short article and
provided a photo if you so desire. We are happy to give you credit for your
article and photo. We will put it in the newsletter at no charge to you. If you
have any feedback on the newsletter, you can contact us at (402) 645-3787,
email us at wymoreplibrary@gmail.com, or even stop in at the Library. We
are open from 11:30-6 Monday-Thursday, Friday 11:30-5:30, and Saturday
11:30-2:00. Deadlines for submissions for the October newsletter is Tuesday,
September 24th. With all that being said, we hope you enjoy the newsletter.
Happy reading!
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SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN
Friends of the Wymore Public Library (F.O.W.L)

“Game Over” Book Signing
BY AUSTIN JACKSON
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After a couple of years of being inactive, due to COVID, the officers and advisory board are actively reviving this Wymore
Library support group. Even during these couple of years, FOWL has been supporting programs such as the summer
reading program, being part of the Spooktacular event, and updating the records for a number of cemeteries. We are asking
for your support for these activities by becoming a member of FOWL. The yearly dues are $10 for Individual membership,
$20 for Family membership, and $150 for a Lifetime membership. Yearly  Individual and Family memberships run from
September 1 to August 31.  Your membership dues may be dropped off at the library. Please leave your contact information
in order to keep you informed about programs and activities. 

Exciting News for Book Lovers!  We
are thrilled to announce that our
local library will be hosting a book
signing event with Clayton
Lundstedt on September 7th, from
2pm to 4pm. This is a fantastic
opportunity to support local talent
and get your hands on a signed
copy of what could be your next
favorite read! Mark your calendars
and join us for an afternoon of
literary discovery, engaging
conversations, and community
spirit. See you there!
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SUBMITTED BY SHAWNA ARGO
Barneston Fire Department Receives Training
For training this month Barneston Fire
asked Norris Public Power to come in with
their electrical safety demonstration to
educate our first responders on the
dangers of and precautions to take when
responding to emergency scenes involving
electricity. The reality is, every emergency
we respond to has the potential to involve
electricity. Structure fires are obvious,
accidents involving a power pole are
obvious, but also every wildland fire poses
the risk of involving high voltage power
lines at some point if not contained or
avoided. It was good to hear from the
people who work with it daily and have
them answer our questions with
knowledge to keep everyone safer in the
field. Thank you #norrispublicpowerdistrict

SUBMITTED BY SHAWNA ARGO
Wymore EMS Attends Conference
On August 17th, four members of Wymore Emergency Medical Services attended a Mini EMS conference in Hebron, hosted
by Southeast Community College. This very valuable training covered topics such as Electric Vehicle Safety for First
Responders, Mental Health First Aid, Agricultural Emergencies, Overdose/Pharmacology and more! Thank you SCC for the
wonderful training opportunity that had a plethora of information. 
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SUBMITTED BY KATELYNN LOVELL
Fire Prevention Article

For all things related to Gage County, check out the county board minutes at
https://gagecountynebraska.us/board_meetings/enhanced_minutes.aspx.

SUBMITTED BY GAGE COUNTY
Gage County Board Meetings

The family of Linda Pralle extends a heartfelt thank you for all the thoughts and prayers for Linda in the last couple months
and for family since her passing. The kind words are a wonderful blessing.

A Sincere Thank You

https://gagecountynebraska.us/board_meetings/enhanced_minutes.aspx
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
Judith Ann White Obituary
Judith Ann White, born on October 31, 1941, in
Fairmont, WV, brought warmth, love, and care into
the world that would resonate for generations to
come. She passed into a heavenly reunion with her
husband on August 26, 2024 - 41 years to the day
after his passing. A generous soul, Judith's life was a
testament to the power of thoughtfulness and love.
Her wit was as sharp as her nursing skills, a trait that
brought joy and laughter to many. As Mother Teresa
once said, "Spread love everywhere you go. Let no
one ever come to you without leaving happier." This
quote embodied Judith's life as her heart was an
open door, filled with compassion and kindness.

Judith's calling in life was to care for others, a
mission she carried out with grace and
determination throughout her nursing career. She
earned her nursing diploma and, over the years,
served at the Lutheran Hospital in Beatrice, Beatrice
State Development Center, Beatrice Good Samaritan
Society, and the Wymore Good Samaritan Society,
where she held the position of the director of
nursing. Her dedication to her profession was
recognized by her peers and patients alike.
However, her care extended far beyond her
professional life. Her home was a sanctuary for all,
with her kitchen being the heart of her home.
Known for her spaghetti and meatballs, pepperoni
rolls, and cabbage rolls, Judith's culinary skills were a
source of comfort and delight for her family and
friends. 

A loving mother and a doting grandmother, Judith
cherished her family above all. She was a constant
presence at her children's and grandchildren's
activities, cheering them on from the sidelines.
Judith found pleasure in the simple things - camping
by the lake, writing and listening to music, and
enjoying her favorite crime shows. She had a zest
for life that was infectious and inspiring. Judith was
a member of the Blue Springs United Methodist
Church, where she was also a beacon of love and
faith. 

She is survived by her children, Ed (Kim) White of Abeline, KS, Tami
(Jake) Jones of Diller, Michelle See of Wymore, and Les (Tammi) White,
Jr. of Beatrice; grandchildren, Brad, Jade, Brielle, Kody, Bryston, Atreyu,
Megan, Cadence, Ross, Liz, Casey, Wesley, Brooke, Brie, Jeff, and
Brendan; great grandchildren, Grayson, Haisley, Aniston, Jacob,
Lindsey, Lydia, Atlas, Iris, and Zayan; the Beekman family; and a host
of extended family and friends. She was preceded in death by her
parents, Joseph Criss and Norma (Clarence) Ross; husband, Leslie
White, Sr. (Aug. 26, 1983); son, James White; grandchildren, Shay White
and Jordan White; and sister, Shirley Norris and Carolyn Pezzella.
A funeral service was held on Saturday, August 31, 2024 at 11:00 AM at

the Blue Springs United Methodist Church with Connie Carpenter
having provided words of comfort. Burial was at the Blue Springs

Cemetery.
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
Marlene Joyce Ossowski Obituary
Marlene Joyce Ossowski, age 81, passed away on
August 1, 2024 at Beatrice Good Samaritan
Society. She was born on March 9, 1943 at
Holmesville, where she spent her childhood. She
graduated from Holmesville High School in 1961.

She married Robert Ossowski on January 27,
1962 at the Holmesville Church of the Brethren.
They lived in the Wymore area most of her
married life. She worked for the Beatrice Credit
Bureau, The Martin Luther Home, and was later
Co-Owner of Bob's Service in Wymore. After
selling Bob's Service, she returned to work at the
Martin Luther Home where she retired in 2004.
After retirement, she became at Foster
Grandparent at Wymore Head Start Program.
She was a member of the Wymore Church of
Christ where she was a deaconess. She enjoyed
being with her family and friends - especially
her grandchildren.

She is survived by her husband, Robert;
daughter Sheri (Daniel) Yockel of Wymore; son
Steve (Michelle) Ossowski of Roca, NE;
grandchildren, Rachel Skarka, Ben (Sheena)
Yockel, Kyle (Paige) Yockel, Seth (Serenity)
Ossowski, Travis Ossowski, and Ryleigh
Ossowski; 10 great grandchildren; sister-in-law,
Sonja Wrightsman; brother-in-law, Larry
Ossowski; several nieces and nephews and a
host of extended family and friends. She was
preceded in death by her parents, Floyd and
Elsie (Sage) Wrightsman; brother, Don
Wrightsman; twin granddaughters, Leah and
Madison Ossowski; daughter-in-law, Shirley
Ossowski; sisters-in-law, Donna Aden, Bev
Ossowski and Norma Ossowski; brothers-in-law,
Dick Ossowski, Norman Ossowski, and Melvin
Aden.

A graveside service was held at 11:00 AM on
August 17, 2024 at the Blue Springs Cemetery
with Clayton Lundstedt having officiated.
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
Erna M. (Hay) Woodyard Obituary
Erna M. (Hay) Woodyard, 96 of Barneston and Wymore gained her wings on July 31, 2024 at the Good Samaritan Society in
Beatrice. She was born on March 30, 1928 in Manhattan, Kansas to Otto and Rose (Wagner) Hay. She graduated from Riley
County School District. She was united in marriage to David Woodyard on November 2, 1946. 

Erna was an active member of Barneston United Presbyterian Church until it closed. She then attended Mission Creek
Church until moving into Wymore where she became a member of the Wymore Presbyterian Church. She served as an
elder of the church and an active member of the circle. She enjoyed playing cards, embroidery, flowers, BINGO, coloring
and word searches, going for ice cream, but most importantly, she loved her family.

Survivors include her children, Linda (Cookus) Norris, Pamela (Huntington) Menke, and Mike Woodyard; 11 grandchildren;
numerous great grandchildren, great great grandchildren, nieces and nephews, and a host of extended family and friends.
She was preceded in death by her son, John Woodyard; grandchildren, Cindy Cookus and Shane Huntington; great
grandchildren, Wesley, Jake, and Chris.

A graveside service was held at the Barneston Cemetery on Monday, August 5, 2024 at 10:30 AM.
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
Mary Lanning Obituary
We have gathered here to pay tribute and remember the vibrant life of Mary Lanning, who left us on July 30, 2024. Born to
Andrew and Donna Chapman on February 5, 1954, in Red Oak, IA, USA, Mary bloomed into a loving individual who embraced
life with open arms and an open heart. She was a woman of fortitude, someone who found joy in the everyday, a true
testament to her loving nature.

Mary found companionship and love in Richard Lanning, whom she married on June 20, 1976, in Red Oak, Iowa. They built a
life together in Wymore, Nebraska, filled with laughter and shared dreams. Mary held the role of a housewife, but she was so
much more - she was the heart of her home, the glue that held her family together. Her hobbies were an extension of her
nurturing spirit, knitting, sewing, making baby blankets, and watching her favorite show, General Hospital. She also had a
fondness for cardinals and a passion for karaoke that brought joy and entertainment to those around her. 

She is survived by her loving husband, Richard Lanning, their children, Mark, Michael, and Jennifer Lanning, and her cherished
grandson, Jordan Lanning, great-granddaughter, Grecia Lanning, and beloved dogs, Sofia, Miley, Maddie, and Charlie. Mary also
leaves behind her brothers, Warren, Ken, and James Chapman. She is preceded in death by her parents, Andrew and Donna
Chapman, brothers, Mike, Andy, and Bill Chapman, and sisters, Jean Johnson and Alice Nease.

Mary's life was a tapestry of warm memories and enduring love that will continue to inspire those who knew her. Her spirit
remains with us, in the soft rustle of cardinal wings, in the lullabies of the baby blankets she crafted, and in the echoes of her
joyful karaoke nights. There will be no services at this time. 
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SUBMITTED BY FATHER GRELL
The Conversion of the Baptized
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Way Back When
SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN

Weekly Sentinel (C.E. Casebeer, City Editor; J. H. Casebeer, Publisher) September, 1910 -- Had to Come to It - The following from the
Wymorean shows that at last they have reached a conclusion that has been known a great many years by residents here: If you want
to get enthusiastic about water, go over to Blue Springs and inspect the test wells now being put down at the new water plant. Wells by
the dozen, 40 feet deep and full within two feet of the top, with as cool and pure a flow of water as you ever tasted. The tests have
demonstrated that there is oceans of water, water everywhere. Not in spots but over a vast area covering hundreds of acres of ground.
Some of the wells are nearly half a mile apart, but the result is always the same. About 22 feet of the finest water bearing gravel and an
abundance of water......That there is plenty of good water, enough to supply a city of 100,000 people if necessary, can no longer be
doubted. It is safe to say that before this time next year rolls around, Wymore and Blue Springs will have an unlimited supply of the
best water in the state. In the meantime, if you want to get your system full of enthusiasm and good water, go and look at those wells.
**** One of the Many - A little incident demonstrating one of the possibilities of a wet town was visible on the street Friday evening
when a fellow a little the worse for booze came hurriedly up from Wymore endeavoring to catch the Union Pacific train north. The
fellow not only had his tank full but a grip full of the exhilarating fluid besides. While hiking along at a pace making speed, his prip flew
open and out came the bottles onto the cement sidewalk. Of course, several broke but that made no difference as he gathered them all
up and set out for the depot leaving a trail of beer in his wake.

Weekly Wymorean (E. M. Burnham, Editor) September, 1910 -- Wymore Opera House Opening - The Wymore opera house will open
next Saturday, under the management of F. E. Crawford, with the big musical production, "The Other Girl." This house is on the
Crawford circuit and many excellent plays have been booked. Among them is "The Wolf," which will be given Sept. 18th. A number of
the larger musical comedies successes will appear here. **** Robbers Take Cash - Unknown parties entered the store of the Wymore
Drug Co., last night or early this morning and robbed the safe and cash register of about $50.00. Entrance was gained by unhooking
the screen door after cutting a hole in the screen, and then by taking out a pice of glass in the door, and turning the key which was in
the lock. The safe was opened by the robbers finding the combination. The cash drawer of the safe was not locked. All the cash in the
safe and some small change in the cash register was taken. THe marauders left absolutely no clue to work on. THe work was evidently
done by old timers at the business or by someone quite familiar with the store and the safe combination.

The Odell Oracle (D. E. Shafer, Publisher) September, 1950 -- The Juniors of 1950 elected their class officers last week as follows:
President, Bob Dailey; Vice-President, Dale Kadlec; Secretary, Bill Dierking; Treasurer, Irv Lisec; News reporter, Keith Beasley; Sponsor,
Mrs. Hoyt. The Juniors selected their class rings from Star Jewelry Co., Houston, Texas. They should arrive within the next three or four
weeks. **** Buller's Store advertised sugar (10 lbs.) for 98 cents, Hamburger (1 lb.) for 49 cents, candy bars 6 for 5 cents. Their produce
department stated that they were paying 60 cents for cream, 30 cents for eggs, and 20 cents for hens. **** Annual Meeting of Library
Board - At the Annual Meeting of the Odell Community Library Association on October 2nd, an amendment to the Constitution will be
presented: that officers be elected by the members of the Association at the annual meeting from nominees recommended by the
retiring board and nominations from the floor.

Wymore Arbor State, September, 2000 -- Lady Raiders at BB Camp - This summer 96 girls, including 12 from Southern Schools, traveled
to Northwest Missouri State University in Maryville to attend one of two summer skills basketball camps. The participants came from
Iowa, Kansas, Missouri and Nebraska....Southern Lady Raiders in attendance were: Southern Elementary School-Kylee Rempe and
Kelsey Schiebur; Southern High School-Audrey Jo Lauby, Mauri McClure, Leah McClure, Ashley Mick, Ashley Ray, Jenna Rempe, Ashley
Schiebur, Heather Sullivan, Kelsey Trump and Megan Wieden.**** West End grocery advertised salad mix (1 lb) for 99 cents, sliced
peaches (15.25 oz) for 89 cents, Banquet pot pies-3 for$1.00, Polish Sausage (12 oz) for 99 cents, boneless beef rump roast (1 lb) for $1.79.

Wymore Arbor State, September 2014 --Homecoming activities were underway at Southern High School. Senior candidates announced
for king and queen were Keegan Wgner, Abbee Buss, Dustin Dean, Dana Keedy, Austin Lovell, Alexis Dorn, Atreyu King, Ellie Edmond,
Baylor Young and Sydney Saathoff.
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SUBMITTED BY ANGELA MEYER
Big Give 2024
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SUBMITTED BY ANGELA MEYER
Big Give 2024
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Community Coffee
Here is the monthly schedule for the Community Coffees. The Coffees are from 10:00am-11:00am.

September 6th- Wymore Library
September 13th- Park Lodge (Hosted by Joyce Wenzbauer of Mosaic)

September 20th- Southern High School
September 27th- Park Lodge (Hosted by Ray Manske representing American Senior Benefits)

If anyone would like to host a coffee, please contact Judy Henrichs, at 402-645-3194.

Chapter Chat Book Club

Wymore City Council
Meetings
Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The

meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.
September 4th- City Council Chambers
September 18th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3377. 

Blue Springs City Council
Meetings

Kiwanis Meeting
The Southern Gage Kiwanis Club’s meeting time is the 3rd Tuesday of the month at the Wymore Legion, 6:30 pm. 

Next meeting will be September 17th at 6:30 pm. We welcome anyone interested in becoming a member to join us. 
 If you have any questions, you may contact the President, Glennis McClure.

Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The
meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.

September 3rd- City Council Chambers
September 17th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3539. 

Wymore Food Pantry
The Wymore Food Pantry is open the third Monday of each month from 8:30am-10:30am. September 16th is when it is open next. If

you have an emergency, please call 402-520-4000.

Wymore Food Market
The Wymore Food Market is available to families with children ages 1-18 who attend Wymore Southern School District. The Food
Market is open on the third Wednesday of the month at Wymore Methodist Church from 3:30pm-5:30pm. For more info, please

contact Rod Goes.

D&D Club meets on Friday every month except for the first Friday, from 4:30pm to 7:30pm. In September these dates fall on the 13th,
20th, and 27th. Dungeons and Dragons is a tabletop roleplaying game where players form adventuring parties and explore fantasy

worlds. It is free to play and helps to develop creativity and critical thinking, as well as math and social skills. New players are always
welcome! Bring paper and something to write with. Recommended for adults and teens 13+.

D&D Club

The Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund is having their monthly meeting on August 26th at 7:00pm in the Welsh Heritage Center. The
meeting will run until adjourned. Public attendance is welcome and encouraged. To become a member, inquire at the meeting or contact

Janice Cohorst at 402-239-7859.

Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund Meeting

Chapter Chat is an inclusive book club that welcomes literature enthusiasts over the age of 18. It fosters meaningful connections
through the shared love of reading and discussion. For July, the club has selected “Mustaches for Maddie” by Chad Morris and Shelly

Brown . This book club not only encourages lively discussions but also aims to inspire a deeper appreciation for storytelling and literary
exploration. Copies are available for checkout at the library. The next meeting is August 29th in the library at 6pm.



If you are looking for great tasting coffee, be
sure to check them out on Facebook at
BlueMoreRoasters or email them at
BlueMoreRoasters@gmail.com.

WPL Newsletter Sponsors
Wymore Public Library would like to thank our sponsors. Our sponsors help keep the newsletter free, and they are also
great places to shop in our community. If you own a business and would like to sponsor the newsletter, please feel free
to contact us by phone at 402-645-3787 or by email at wymoreplibrary@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you!
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The Shores Family supports FOWL and the
Wymore Public Library! If you are interested
in joining FOWL, the yearly dues are $10 for
Individual membership, $20 for Family
membership, and $150 for a Lifetime
membership. Yearly Individual and Family
memberships run from September 1 to
August 31. Your membership dues may be
dropped off at the library.
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Sun Mon Fri SatTue ThuWed
1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Kiwanis Meeting
(Page 13)

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Food Pantry
(Page 13)

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

29

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

Wymore Food Market
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

WBSAF Meeting
(Page 13)

30

Chapter Chat
Book Club
(Page 13)

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

“Game Over”
Book Signing

(Page 2)

Big Give
(Pages 11-12)


